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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 25 October-Mtg 2560 

Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  

 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise your 

replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644. If bringing Guests, please advise David. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN TO 

DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE.                               More info   Here 

             

 

               DATE 

2021 

 

 

 

Mon 1st 

November 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 8th 

November 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

 

Mon 15th 

November 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 22nd 

November 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

Speaker  

Dr Campbell 

Baker 

(Veterinarian) 

   

Board Members 

Program 

 

MELBOURNE 

CUP 

 

PARTNER’S 

NIGHT 

 

 

COMMITTEE 

MEETINGS 

 

 

PERSON BEHIND 

THE BADGE 

 

 

CLUB 

ASSEMBLY 

Chair  

Paul Eliseo 

 

Sarah Hennessey 

 President Stephany 

Martin 

Rotary 

Information 

NIL Aaron Stobie Garth Holmes Mal Hansen 

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

David Richards Betty Gebert/Gail 

Casey 

  

Cashier 1 Netty Heinrich     David Munro Margaret 

Northcote 

 

Cashier 2 Michael McCabe Alyssa Moran   

Steward 1 Peter Rumbelow Paul Trotta   

Steward 2 

 

Garth Holmes Nigel Quadros Frank Augello  

Raffle Bill Allan Reg Bennett   

TIME 6:30 FOR 7:00 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM  

Remarks FELLOWSHIP ROTARY INFO VOCATIONAL CLUB SERVICE 

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/667a71c5-0992-431d-b9e1-9b607c5c59a5/1/
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

 

 

PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

Fellowship Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

PI wants your PI articles or photos -Please email to  
RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

List of Committee Members is Here  
   

Club Support Officers 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 / peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870 /  aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644/: davidrmunro@icloud  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: Bill Allan  
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: TBC 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  TBC ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 

East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    0491 333 732

 
• After  Sergeant Garth’s invocation & loyal toast, President Stephany welcomed 

members, guests & those attending on Zoom. .A warm welcome to guest speaker , Martin 

Haese who will speak on Business SA & a special welcome to  Betty Gebhert who is being 

inducted as a member .     

 

• Secretary Frank Orlando  

Please see Secretary Frank if you require new social name badges etc. The last batch of 

nametags that were distributed were “sticky” & faulty, so if you need them replaced, please 

hand them back & they will be replaced with a new order, free of charge. 

 

• Susan Harris announced that last years 2020-2021Annual Report for PP Vince’s Presidential 

year is now available and is being distributed tonight. Susan thanked Jane Gascoigne for the 

enormous amount of work she has personally done in publishing the report and thank you to all the 

Directors, and contributors. A special thanks to Paradise Motors who printed them all.  Please take 

the time to check your details in the Report and let Margaret Northcote know if they are not correct or 

need to be updated, especially regards your personal contact details, email etc.   

 

• Denise Dinham spoke on next week’s meeting which is Melbourne Cup Night, a Partner’s night. 

Cost is $25 a head for a lovely meal. Please bring small change for the Sweeps & raffles (Cash only). 

Prizes for best dressed Male & Female; We have a Guest Speaker, Dr Campbell Baker a Veterinarian 

associated with the horse racing industry.  It will be a fun night so please join in and make the most of 

it. Please let the attendance officer know if you are bringing a partner or guest or are an apology.   

Please see the Flyer. 

o Denise also announced the Club’s Christmas Dinner for Monday 13th Dec. It will be $45 ahead 

and payment 3 weeks before i.e., Monday 22 Nov.  

 

• Community Services Director Elizabeth Gagliardi spoke on the Community Connections 

Café held on the 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month at the Margary Dunn Centre and is fully 

supported by Campbelltown Council. Please come along and see what we are doing or to offer help 

on the day. For more info, please contact Elizabeth 0403 602 999. 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
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 Special thanks to those members & partners who assist on the day.  

It provides a much needed casual & friendly community meeting place to catch up, get connected 

with others, have a chat, a cuppa, a light meal, play games & craft , be entertained ,do group  

exercise, participate in cooking demonstrations etc. All the while, it is a place to GET 

CONNECTED, meet new friends and discover what community services or assistance is available. 

A great way to avoid isolation or loneliness and improve everybody’s physical & mental wellbeing.  

 

A video grab (A link is Here) 

taken from the Mayor’s 

September Campbelltalk was 

then played with PP Vince 

narrating and speaking on the 

Café and it’s growing 

success.  

 Stills from video shown here  

 

• Ralph Holmes thanked PP Vince and Elizabeth, along with Council for getting the Community 

Connections Café up and running so well. It was a project envisioned in Vince’s year and now it 

is a reality & growing steadily. 

Just a reminder -There is a Shed sale this Saturday, so help is needed on the day & the Friday 

morning before to setup.  

 

 
Induction of new member Betty Gebert

 
• Damian Leach introduced his nominee Betty  

Thank you, President Stephany, Rotarians and guests, It is my please tonight to introduce Betty 

Gebert. Betty has had a diverse work career as well as volunteer work ongoing throughout. 

 

https://youtu.be/7MGJqvUjrOo?t=130
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Betty worked alongside and supported her late husband on their dried fruit property for over 53 

years. Before that qualifying as a nurse and community health educator.  

 

Much of Betty's volunteer work has been after work, evenings, and weekends, including many years 

providing diabetes screening at the annual Mildura Show.  

 

Other local programs involving her volunteering included being a First Aider for numerous 

programs for the Merbein Centennial celebration, Children's activities coordinator at the Great 

Australian Vanilla Slice Triumph, and 16 yrs as an inaugural founding member of Chaffey Aged 

Care facility from application to fruition to a 60-bed low care ageing in place Facility (which has 

now been expanded to 100 beds). 

 

Betty is a returning Rotarian and a multiple President of the Rotary Club of Merbein, I came to know 

her through my time as the District Chair of Learning and Development, and I think we first met at 

the Presidents-Elect Training held in Renmark. Betty is a Paul Harris Fellow. 

 

Betty has spent substantial time raising and following her four children's lives, including her 

grandson Chase who is here tonight. When her late husband passed away, Betty moved to Adelaide 

to be closer to them, as they all moved away to pursue higher education and find their life partners. 

Betty has 11 grandchildren, with 7 in South Australia. Betty says that family has always been central 

for her. 

President Steph then 

inducted Betty into the Club. 

She will serve under Elizabeth 

Gagliardi Director of 

Community Services & her 

mentor is Gail Casey. 

• After her induction 

Betty responded by thanking 

President Steph and the Club 

for the opportunity of rejoining 

Rotary after four years. She 

was proud to have her grandson 

Chase attend with her tonight 

and she is looking forward to 

building many more 

friendships within  

this great Club. 

 

Pictured above are Director of Community Services Elizabeth Gagliardi., Damian Leach, Betty Gebert, 

her grandson Chase bower, President Steph, Secretary Frank Orlando and Gail Casey (mentor)  

 

 
Rotary Information –My year as President- Peter Allen 1990-1991 

 
 

  The year was 1990 to 1991 and what a year 

 The District Governor was Keith Shaw 

 The world President was Paulo Costa and his theme for the year was  

 

  HONOUR ROTARY WITH FAITH AND ENTHUSIAM. 

 

The night of the change over a charter member looked at the banner and said “what a good Idea “I asked 

what, and his reply was Euthanasia as he knows of a few that should be put down…  so that started my 

year. 
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The meetings were held at the Reservoir hotel and We had a very busy year with raising monies and had a 

wonderful Fellowship year which included a Mocking wedding, Mayoral Ball, Barn Dance and a 

progressive dinner to name a few. 

 

We built the now old shed where the electrical good are 

tested, 

Worked up at the Ghost gum Valley planting over four 

hundred plus trees, 

Then to Black Hill to eradicate the olive trees which was a 

very hairy job hanging over gullies to cut and poison the 

trees. 

 

We also took on the job of demolishing a house in Lennox St 

which was part of the N.E. Community Hospital we 

raised $3000 and did not lose one Rotarian No thanks to 

the late David Tuckwell who got on the roof and throw 

the tiles down while we were pulling the floor up and 

removing the windows. 

Stan McPhee run the Auction and Jumble Sale raising 

$12078, This was held at the Memorial Oval which meant 

transporting everything down there and binging the 

leftovers back the Benjamin Street. 

  

 The Rotary club had previously bought a special van for 

a Spina Bifida Girl by the name of Abby Burton, when 

Abbie no longer required it and handed it back to the 

club, the committee searched around and found a worthy 
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recipient by the name of Christopher Wilcox  a 6yr. old with cerebral Palsy who was limited to what his 

parents could do in regards to take him out. 

 

We also donated $3000 to the R.A.H. Spinal Dept. for 

a special chair. 

 

One of our senior members the late Vic Sharp was 

inducted into the Baron of Barossa Wines Fraternity. 

 

We said Goodbye to our Exchange student Juan 

Ramon Domingues from Mexico in July and Jennifer 

Weiwo from Vanuatu at Xmas and in the new-Year 

welcome Lillian Hattstad and Erk Wiemer new 

exchange students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The club also supported David Sipek for the Group Study Exchange to India. Who gave an interesting talk 

on his return. 

 

Peter Rumbelow ran a very successful Art Show raising a total of $27000 with a $6700 profit for the club. 

In total the club raised a healthy sum of $29437.00 

We had as fellowship progressive dinners a night at the Trots, Lawn Bowls at the Tranmere Bowling 

Club, A Barn Dance held at the Stoneyfell winery. 

 

On the 18th. February, we had the 25th. Anniversary of the formation of this our club. This was held at 

the Reservoir Hotel where 140 members, partners and special guests attended, Included in that numbers 

were still Nine of the original charter members. The night was enjoyed by all. 
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On this occasion the then Mayor of Campbelltown Max Amber approached the club with a suggestion 

that for our 25year that we as a club build a Rotunda in the Thorndon Park. After taken this to the board it 

was agreed to do this project and we started plans allocated monies and after a slow start in got under way 

and was completed early in the following Rotary year.  

 

Finally, regarding membership that year, we inducted 10 new members, 

Had 3 Resignations due to work commitments and sadly we lost a Charter member Gordon Strawbridge a 

true gentleman, this gave us for the year a total of 68. 

 

Well, that’s the year 1990 to 91. 

 

 
Guest Speaker –Mr. Martin Haese – Topic Business SA 

 
 

• Chair Jane Gascoigne introduced Mr Martin Haese who is the current Chief 

Executive Officer of Business SA and has an impressive track record as a business owner and 

entrepreneur. Having previously owned his own national retail companies, Youthworks and Sole Shoes, 

Martin founded and then grew the business to achieve annual sales of $25 million, employ several 

hundred team members and oversaw a global supply chain. Following the sale of Youthworks and Sole 

Shoes in 2005, Martin opened Retail IQ, a specialist advisory business working with local governments 

in Australia and Real Estate Investment Trusts in Southeast Asia. 
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Martin co-founded the Entrepreneurs’ Organisation in South Australia and has taught entrepreneurship for 

MBA students across the nation. From 2010 to 2013, Martin headed the Rundle Mall Management 

Authority, a subsidiary of the Adelaide City Council, where he led Rundle Mall’s upgrade. As General 

Manager of the Rundle Mall Management Authority, Martin provided advocacy and program support for 

more than 700 retailers and 300 business and commercial property owners. He deeply understands the 

challenges facing SMEs. 

  

In 2014, Martin successfully ran for the office of Lord Mayor of the City of Adelaide where he 

successfully served a four-year term. As Lord Mayor, Martin delivered a number of key innovations to 

drive economic growth in the city, including Ten Gigabit Adelaide, Australia’s fastest fibre optic data 

network. He is highly respected by the business and employer community, has extensive networks and is 

well-regarded by all sides of politics. 

 

Martin was born and raised in Adelaide and South Australia has always been his home. 

 

Martin is married to Genevieve who was born in Singapore and educated 

in the United States and United Kingdom. Genevieve worked for a global 

advertising agency in London before founding her own media and 

wellness businesses in Singapore and Southeast Asia. 

Despite the heavy workload and frenetic pace of public office, Martin 

was able to forge relationships and strengthen ties with people from all 

walks of life. He is as comfortable in conversation with the Works 

Department staff as he is in the company of Prime Ministers and other 

world leaders. 

 

Martin is an accomplished public speaker having addressed several 

thousand local government, retail sector and entrepreneurship events in 

Australia, Asia and Europe, throughout his career. 

 

While ‘free time’ is often a foreign concept, Martin enjoys reading, writing, nature and the arts but 

particularly music which he enjoys both actively and passively. Martin is also passionate about historic 

motoring and especially British vehicles from the 1960's. 

 

Martin speaks conversational French and is learning Mandarin and Bahasa. 

 

• Martin then gave a most interesting and candid talk on his background & history. His first retail 

business was at the Brickworks markets & it was there he learnt how to buy & sell, & to look after your 

clients. He believes in the role of service, and it serves well both in business, public & private life. When 

he started business there were no rule books, but he always had mentors he looked up to,  and always 

asked a lot of questions.  

His strong retail background & philosophy took him to pursue other endeavours. ie  to do his MBA & 

later teaching MBA and eventually Lord Mayor of Adelaide. He spoke briefly  on his role on Council and 

as Mayor. It was challenging, exciting, busy but it was always an honour & a privilege to serve. You just 

have to get on with it and put yourself and your reputation on the line.  

Between 2014 -2018 he was home for dinner with his wife about 4 nights a year!  

He spoke on the different challenges facing the City Councils. Simply put, Suburban Councils are mostly 

residential with some business, but City Councils are mostly business with some residential. You have to 

be collaborative & ensure the Council Chambers are a place for rational, considered debate & make those 

tough decisions in a timely manner. 

        In the service of Council, he has met, many good people, who are motivated by service. 

          He then spoke on Business SA, formerly SA Chamber of Commerce & it’s history as being the 

oldest such business organisation in Australia, that can be traced back to 1839 founded in SA. 

 Business SA -is bipartisan & not for profit, is membership driven and advocates and provides client 

services for members.  



Page 9 of 15 

 

 Covid has caused havoc for many members, and they have had a torrid time. Some businesses however  

have done better with covid, either by circumstances, demand for their niche services or by reinventing 

their business model to adapt.  

 Like us all, Business owners  crave certainty most, so they can make the right decisions for the future. 

When he was 23yo and running his shop at the 

Brickworks he discovered motivational books by 

Paul J Meyer of the Success Motivation Institute. 

He still believes in that philosophy. “You have to 

have the heart of a servant”. It is true in life and 

business. 

Martin concluded by saying “Service is embodied 

in the DNA of every Rotarian. Thank you for what 

you do and do so well- SERVICE.” 

       At the conclusion of his talk Martin answered 

some questions ranging from climate change & his 

thoughts on the energy path in SA for the future 

too the challenges of being a City Mayor.  

 

Pic Left: President Steph after thanking Martin for 

his great talk Martin & Chair Jane Gascoigne.  

 

 G’day Possums–this is your page .Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” 

Val & Mal’s motto  

 
  Like me ? Do you need to learn some new skills ,like mending those socks, fix 

that article of clothing? then look no further go to this site 

https://modernmending.com/     

  The author featured on the ABC radio recently. 

 

• Move over cattle, 

stock tank plunge pools 

are the new cool trend 

Another interesting segment on 

the ABC Country Hour recently 

relates to the following:  

Apparently, due to covid and people locked down & 

staying home some enterprising rural steel  tank 

manufacturers have unwittingly found a new niche 

market & diversified by supplying steel water tanks 

custom made  for the residential /urban backyard 

plunge pool market. They are a growing trend. Read 

about it Here  

 

 

 

• Flinders Órama Institute for Mental Health and Wellbeing has partnered with the SAHMRI Wellbeing 

and Resilience Centre to deliver a new program called the Be Well Plan; a program that helps you 

craft a unique evidence-based strategy matched to your needs and your unique circumstances, so you 

can stay feeling well and grounded.   

https://www.lmi-world.com/who-we-are/our-founder/
https://modernmending.com/
https://modernmending.com/
https://www.abc.net.au/news/rural/2021-10-14/stock-tanks-used-as-pools-a-new-trend-taking-over/100532132
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The Be Well Plan is a 5-session (10 hour) program that teaches you to find and master easy-to-use skills 

to build your mental health, wellbeing, and resilience. It is currently being offered for free. The program 

is tailored to you and backed by research. 

  Hundreds of people have participated in the program and well over 2,000 people have requested a free 

wellbeing measurement. The initial evaluation showed that the results are profound, with significant 

improvements noted in all measured mental health outcomes, but more importantly showing real impact 

on participant lives.    Link is HERE  

After completing the Be Well Plan my friends and family have commented I sound 20 years 

younger! My wife says she's rediscovered her husband again. The program includes a whole of 

life analysis, the materials are superb, it's tailored to your specific needs. My personal 

relationships with others have really benefitted from me completing the Be Well Plan. 

There's been a big change; I am communicating more, more openly and I am more engaged with 

the other person’s needs. I have gained far more than I could have imagined by completing the 

Be Well Plan. 

Peter, Be Well Plan participant 

 
Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , October District Classifieds , Rotary Down Under , 

Rotary on the Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 
 

• Ralph Holmes recently spoke on the Fundraising committees decision to hold a donut 

stall at the Thorndon Park Moonlight Markets. These are on the first Friday of November, 

December, February & March. The next market is on Friday 5th Nov. The Market runs from 

6pm to 10pm and we will need help with setup from about 4.30 pm at the Shed and then 

afterwards to return our property to the Shed. 

Thanks to all those who have responded to help out. 

We would also have a great opportunity to run a Donut Stall at the Magill Sunrise market which is held on 

the 2nd Sunday of each month. We need helpers for this also. Unfortunately, Ralph has other commitments 

on Sundays so he can’t organise this one, so if someone would like to step up, please see him or Jim 

Silvestri. 

 

• Please see Margaret Beare if you can with a donation to support those Balinese who are  affected 

drastically by the effects of covid. All it takes is $1 a day to feed a family and she is seeking 

donations .Please  Contact Margaret on 0418 830 343 if you wish to help. 

 

• Club Membership fees/Subs 2021-2022 are Now Due –Click HERE for More Info 

 

 Please contact Babu on 0418 851 655  

 
 

o Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA-for 18-25yo) April 19- Mon April 25 

please contact Maria Figg 0421 986 508, Youth Director RCC 

 Info & Registration details for  Rotary Youth Programs April 2022 -Apply Now.    

More info HERE 

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Please visit and explore the new Club Runner website here   
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   Once you logon you can check that your personal 

information is correct and you can easily update it. The site is a a great resource & promotion tool  

https://www.flinders.edu.au/institute-mental-health-wellbeing/be-well-plan
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/oct2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b780f30a-27fd-44d8-895d-062e41df6daa/1/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/643/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/onthemove/jun2021/
https://rotary9510.org/
http://rdusupplies.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/d3593291-3110-4bcb-8767-da95d1e260e7/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c8d0b751-fc5b-4d34-a9b7-bc3dafda1518/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/


Page 11 of 15 

 

for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not sure of your login name or password, please 

contact  Alyssa Morran our PR Director .   

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info etc., please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and she will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order.  

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business 

Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 

     

 

 

Do you know someone who makes the 
Campbelltown Community a better place? 
Nominate them for an Award! 

Council will be seeking nominations for extraordinary 
achievements by people from our community in the following 
categories: 

•  Citizen of the Year Award 
To be eligible for next year’s Award, the person must be an Australian 
Citizen. 

• Young Citizen of the Year Award 
To be eligible for next Year’s Award, the person must be an Australian 
Citizen under 30 years of age on January 26, 2022. 

• Senior Citizen of the Year Award 
To be eligible, the person must be an Australian Citizen and over the age of 
60 on January 26, 2022. 

This is your chance to recognise the most deserving members of our community. Your 
nomination could lead to someone special being recognised with an award at the Council’s 
Australia Day celebrations next year. 

Complete the online Nomination Form or download a nomination form: Closing date Friday 14 Nov  

• 2022 Nomination Form - Citizen of the Year 
(PDF) 

• 2022 Nomination Form - Senior Citizen of the 
Year (PDF) 

• 2022 Nomination Form - Young Citizen of the 
Year (PDF) 

•   Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE  

o Want to know what is happening in Campbelltown Council? Then why not look at the informative & 

great video of Mayor Jill Whittaker’s, latest Campbelltalk             Link is  HERE  

•  The University of the Third Age (U3A) is a not-for-profit organisation providing a shared 

learning environment for people over 50 who are not working more than 20 hours per week. 

The U3A Campbelltown South Australia is allied with U3A SA and is one of many U3As in 

South Australia, other states of Australia and around the world. Link HERE 

 

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=LOarLQMikEqlTiCItvc726tfddF19u1Dq6g5SwXnT7lUODU3VFpUTkhOQ0tQNVJaMFNZSFlZVlVPSC4u
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0031/236758/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0031/236758/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0028/235972/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Senior-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0028/235972/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Senior-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0015/236211/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Young-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0015/236211/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Young-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council/latest-news/campbelltalk-october-2021
https://u3acampbelltownsa.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/


Page 12 of 15 

 

 
Fines session by Sgt Garth (contact  Aaron (0431 213 870 aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au)    

Those who haven’t had a jab; Manfred & Netty for stopping the Sgt getting out of his car tonight; 

Tony Uren hadn’t played golf at Victor for a few years and went to play and had to cough up $2000 

in membership fees; Peter Rumbelow being a nurse to Tony Uren; David Fenton good to see you so that 

is $1; Geoff Brett taken the car to Victor for golf so his wife has to walk everywhere. 

 

Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

David Munro was unfit for golf on Monday morning but bravely battled on and was able to attend Rotary. 

Rotary dedication exemplified. 

Gina Holmes has returned home after a spell in hospital with pneumonia. Weakened but recovering. 

Tony Uren has further surgery scheduled to rectify persistent infection in his jaw. His recovery is 

considered to be outstanding by his medical team. 

While I have not contacted Lou Dimech for several weeks he is reported to be recovering quietly. We 

wish him well and hope to see him back among us as soon as he is able. 

John Schubert will have a hip replacement on 18th November, and we urge him to build up the 

surrounding muscles to make his recovery less traumatic. 

It was good to see Hans Graf at our meeting. Hans has recovered from a gall bladder procedure and been 

unable to attend meetings due to lowered resistance to infections. 

          For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in 

this column your Rotary family are sincerely thinking of you and your loved ones as your 

welfare and health are of concern to us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences (to next meeting)  

Birthdays-Members:  Jankur A (Oct 29), Paul T (Oct 31), Jeff B (Nov 01) 

Birthdays-Partners:  Eddie G (Oct 26)  

Induction Anniversaries:  Lou D (27/10/14), Peter R (29/10/73) , Reg N (1/11/65)  

Leave of Absence Register:  Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022        

  

 

Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of 

our fundraising. Note Shed sales are generally the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red 

italics: - Subject to Covid Restrictions 

 

• 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month- The Community Connections Café – (run by volunteers from 

the Club and Council) Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer  

 

• Moonlight Markets at Thorndon Park- Donut Stall Members & Volunteers -The Market dates 

for our stall are on the first Friday in the months of November(5th) and December (3rd) this year 

and February (4th) and March (21st) 2022. The Market runs from 6pm to 10pm and I will need 

help with setup from about 4.30 pm at the Shed and then afterwards to return our property to the 

Shed. 

Please contact Ralph Holmes (Fundraising) email rmholmes2020@outlook.com or mobile 

0428811698 if you are able to assist and the times when you can do so. 

mailto:aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/rmholmes2020@outlook.com
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• Sunday 14 November -Blazing Hot Afternoon-Allkids Fundraiser 2:00 pm - 5:00 

pm. A fund-raising event organised on behalf of the Rotary Club of Campbelltown for 

the DG partner's project. 

Live music by The Embers playing music from the 50's, 60's & 70's. 

All funds raised will be donated to 'All Kids' - an education program for children in 

Cambodia. 

BYO - your own picnic basket - food, drink, glasses - bring all you need for a fun 

afternoon. 

$25 per person. WHERE? The Burnside Ballroom cnr Greenhill Rd & Portrush Roads, Book Here  

 

• Friday 19 November 2021-Nominations close for Campbelltown Council’s citizen of the Year 

Award.   Link HERE  

 

• Sat Nov 20- Porchetta- Please book or see Frank if you can help on the night. Also looking for 

donations of wine for the Wine Wall Fundraiser. Contact Frank 0432 432 025 

 

• Campbelltown City Council’s Ageing Well in Campbelltown Expo & Celebration- Tues 23 Nov - 

10.30am – 2.30pm at Campbelltown Council Function Centre. The event is an expo for 65yr olds + 

The Council is looking for expressions of Interest from local service Clubs. Would anyone be 

interested in representing the club and attending? Please Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi 0403 602 999 

See flyer  

• Sat 27th November -RC of Kent Town-007 Bond Movie Event-No Time to Die - 3:30 pm - 7:00 

pm Capri Theatre141 Goodwood Road, Goodwood SA 5034. Cost $22 Cons $20  

Book Here  See Flyer  

 

• Club Christmas Dinner- Monday 13th December- $45 ahead, payment 3 weeks before i.e., 

Monday 22 Nov. Contact Denise Dinham 8337 8096. 

 

• Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda 

There is a fun Quiz night planned for the Friday night of the District Conference as entertainment and 

all the proceeds will go the DG Jeff’s wife Jenny’s chosen charity All Kids 

Visit the District Conference Site For more info ,accommodation & registration is HERE  

Note Early Bird Registration Discount runs out at end of November 2021. 

 
Meeting Stats       (Gold Pot)   

Attendance:  

 74%                   

Gold Pot:     

$39.25 

 

Sergeant: 

 $12.10 

‘ 

Raffle:   

$92

 
    President’s Thought for the week    

 

 "Strive not to be a success, but rather, to be of value. “  Albert Einstein  

 Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone 

has any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your content. 

Electronic format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.   Rotary E clubs Link  Here   

 
    

      An classic  BBC old video of an  English Brickie pulling 

down a huge Brick chimney brick by brick !   

 

Link    Here  or https://youtu.be/mIZGKoqlsFU 
 

 

https://www.allkids.org.au/
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=809930&
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council/citizen-of-the-year-awards/coy
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=814760&
https://www.allkids.org.au/about-us/history/
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Albert_Einstein
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
https://youtu.be/mIZGKoqlsFU
https://herdofhope.com.au/
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       Book allkids event   
 

      HERE  
 

 

 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=809930&
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https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=814760&

